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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY
11TH January 2016 AT 7.30 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

1/16/39	MEMBERS PRESENT:
Cllrs J Davidson, J Esp, S Hutchison, R Drakeley.
IN ATTENDANCE:
S Davidson – Locum Clerk & RFO to Little Wenlock Parish Council.  Cllr Seymour (BTW)
MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC:
1 x members of the public were present.

1/16/40	APOLOGIES: Cllr A Lees

1/16/41	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: None.

1/16/42	PUBLIC SESSION:
	Nothing reported

1/16/43 	TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH MEETING HELD ON 14TH DECEMBER 2015.
The minutes of the meeting held on 14th December 2015 were approved and signed. 

1/16/44	HIGHWAYS: 
a. Parking on Church Lane bend and Spout Lane corner.
It was proposed by Cllr Hutchison and agreed by all Cllr’s for the Clerk to send a polite letter to the resident of Church Lane Bend/Spout Lane Corner to refrain from parking on this bend.
b. Deer crossing warning signs on Churchill/Blacksmiths lane.
No further action to be taken, this is a BTW matter.
c. Other highway issues.
Cllr Hutchison reported that in Forest Glen cars have been parking on double yellow lines and double parking, this was reported to the Police by Cllr Hutchison for their awareness. 


1/16/45	FOOTPATHS & BRIDLEWAYS:
a. Swanpool path flooding.
Cllr J Davidson met with Paul Davies Estate Manager and he will make good the situation of the Swanpool Path flooding when the weather is better.
b. Steeraway surface condition.
BTW delivered aggregate, Jim Roberts has received half of the aggregate and will lay it all when the weather is better.  Andrew Careless will see if BTW can deliver more as only 25 tonnes delivered.
c. Smalley Hill/Shropshire wildlife trust.
Cllr Drakeley had a meeting with Veolia’s Adrian Foster who suggested Cllr Drakeley should attend a Shropshire Wildlife Trust meeting to discuss cutting back the hedges along the Bridleway before the next nesting season commences.  Cllr J Seymour will send out a TWIG email (volunteer group) to Cllr Drakeley.
d. Dog Bag Dispensers.
Cllr Davidson read out the Clerks email from Adrian Corney stating further cutbacks, it was decided by Cllrs to put the purchase of dog bag dispensers on hold due to the financial situation.  Cllr Drakeley pointed out that there are cost effective alternatives not via BTW, it was proposed by Cllr Drakeley, seconded by Cllr Davidson to look into the alternatives for the next meeting.

1/16/46	WASTE BINS:
a.  Cllr Davidson has received nothing about the installation of the bin at Lady Roberts bench.  Clerk is to chase Adrian Corney about this issue.




1/16/47	GRASS CUTTING AND STRIMMIMNG QUOTATIONS:
Cllr Davidson reported that nothing has been received from Ken Smith regarding a quote.  We have only received two quotes but we would like three. Cllr Esp will look into other contractor’s quotes for the next meeting. 
1/16/48	CLERK’S REPORT:
The Clerk read out her report and Cllr Hutchison commented on the reported blocked drain in Wellington Road (Via the Clerks report) that is has something to do with the field nearby.  It will need to be reported to the Borough again.  Cllr Seymour (BTW) pointed out that no drains have been cleared and nothing has been done about this from the viewpoint of TWS. Clerk to request drains within the parish to be cleared by BTW
1/16/49	BOROUGH LIAISON:
Cllr Seymour (BTW) reported on the BTW budget cutbacks, (BTW) are going to ask the Parishes what they are willing to take on from the Borough.  

Cllr Davidson thanked Cllr Seymour for emailing Nick Kitchen for a Quiet Lanes update.  Progress is very slow. 

1/16/50	PLANNING:		
		TWC/2015/0505 Huntington Farm, Little Wenlock.
A Highways report should have been completed but Cllr Seymour pointed out that no such visit or report had taken place to date.   This planning application has been green carded with Planning dept.   LWPC objected to this application as the areas of concern remain. There is a listed farmhouse and the development is too close to the property.  The lane is too narrow for the planned traffic movement of 23 tonne low loaders.  There is no Highways report.  There has been no Caravan park (although this was a temporary business) since 1990 the last time the license expired.

1/16/51	INDIVIDUAL COUNCILLORS REPORTS AND UPDATES:
Cllr Davidson reported that her meeting with Valerie Hulme had asked for more local information from Parish Councils when looking at planning applications.

1/16/52	FINANCE:
		The Clerk reported on the finances and presented the Cheques to be authorised.

1/16/53	DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING:
Monday 8th February 2016 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.


There was no further business. Meeting closed at 8.28pm












Chairman…………………………………………     Date………………………………….
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